
The Irving Township and Road District Committees on Local Government Efficiency Act 

Our first meeting was a joint meeting of the Township and Road District and their individual 

committee members. Our Township Clerk, who is a committee member of both entities, suggested we 

sponsor a cleanup day to be held at the Irving Township Building Grounds. It was discussed that we 

have roll-off dumpsters on the site for residents of the Township and the Village of Irving to discard 

unwanted personal items of an approved list. A local business was contacted for the cost of roll-off 

containers delivered and picked up. Some members of our committees were also members or 

employees of the Irving village council and they presented the plan to the village. It was agreed that 

Irving Township and the Village of Irving would split the cost of roll-offs and advertising of the service. 

The date was set for the cleanup. The Road District committee agreed to sponsor and cover the cost of 

2 employees to assist with unloading vehicles and loading roll-offs. The Village also sponsored 2 

employees. 

The 1" service was conducted October 2023 one and one half roll-offs were filled. The Township cost 

share was $662.40 with an additional cost for Road District labor $222.00. The second committees 

meeting determined the cleanup day was a success and another cleanup day was scheduled for May 

2024. On the second cleanup day one and three quarter roll-offs were filled with the cost nearly 

matching the first. A third cleanup was scheduled for October 2024. This resulted in two roll-offs being 

completely filled with a third roll-off being delivered but not used. The Township cost share was 

$716.70 with labor cost to Road District $222.00. 

At the third committees meeting it was determined the cleanup days were successful and a 

semiannual cleanup day should continue. 

Submitted by Randel Singler 

Chairman, Decennial Efficiency Committees of Irving Township and Road District 


